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SESSION 2013 – 2014
TERM 4 NEWSLETTER

MAY 2014
Dear Parents,
This term is extremely busy with many events planned.  I have included the dates which you may find useful.  We extend a warm welcome to our new families and send best wishes to those who are moving out of the area.
SCHOOL ISSUES

This term Mrs Smith has decided to retire and as she presently works part-time her last day in school will be Wednesday 21st May.  We will miss her knowledge and expertise and influence in New Machar School as she has taught many families during her teaching career.  We wish her a long and happy retirement.  Anyone who wishes to recognize her achievements may send cards via the school office and we will ensure they are passed on to Mrs Smith.

We are delighted that Miss Winter, currently a Probationer teacher in P4, has been successful at interview and will be continuing at New Machar next session.

Welcome back to Mrs Onukwuli from her maternity leave following the birth of her baby boy.

Following a successful interview we look forward to welcoming a new member of staff as our DHT Relief teacher, working with Miss McDonald in P6.  The date for starting is still to be clarified.

We are sad to say that Mrs MacInnes, in Nursery, is absent for most of this term due to a sports injury.  Mrs Jamieson is our relief Nursery Nurse.
We welcome back Mrs White and Mrs Duffy to the P6/7 and P7 classes to continue their teaching practice.

Class teachers continue their professional development through Active Literacy training courses, Big Writing and Big Maths.

PE Reminder – As it is the summer term Mr Fullarton will make the most of the good weather and will endeavour to take pupils outside for PE.  If they have outdoor trainers please bring them as the grass can be wet in the mornings.  In addition, they can wear joggers and a sweatshirt if they feel cold.  Normal PE kit is fine for indoor sessions.

DIARY DATES

During this term we have a very busy school.  Dates which have been confirmed are as follows:

13.5.14
P1 and P7 Dental Health Checks
14.5.14
P1 Induction Meeting at 9.30 in the GP Room with Mrs Stephen.
19.5.14
Health Week takes place and details have been circulated by Miss McDonald.  All pupils will enjoy a ‘Fruity Friday’ with food provided by the Parent Council.
20.5.14
The Over 50’s group come to school to see our talented pupils in action.  This is followed by some tea and cakes which our P7 pupils host, supported by our own PSA staff.
21.5.14
Concert for parents at 1.45 in the Hall – please note only one ticket per family available.

26.5.14
Cullen trips for P7 pupils, moving to Dyce Academy after summer, start now.  P6 Bikeability is planned.

27.5.14
Young Leaders’ Assessments for P6 volunteers begin with Ms Fleming, our Active Schools Co-ordinator.

28.5.14
P4/5 delve into science activities at Satrosphere.  P1 and P7 pupils have individual photos from Tempest Photography.

3.6.14
Rights Respecting Schools Award meeting takes place.

5.6.14
P2 and P2/3 will explore Fyvie Castle and the grounds today.

6.6.14
Rotakids prepare their stall for the Summer Fayre.

7.6.14
Parent Council Summer Fayre, 1.30 – 4.00 p.m.

10.6.14
Team Sports.  Please note no PE on Monday 9th June.

13.6.14
Nursery and P1 Induction Meetings in the GP Room.  9.30 start for Nursery and     2 p.m. for P1.

16.6.14
Sports Day.  Potted Sports start at 9.30 with competitive races at 1.30 p.m.  All are welcome to attend these events.  Reserve Sports Day, in the event of stormy weather, will be 23rd June.

17.6.14
P1/2 enjoy a nature trail and then Crathes Castle.

19.6.14
Nursery Sports Day with a reserve date of Friday 20th June.

26.6.14
Nursery pupils will enjoy a Teddy Bear’s Picnic at Summerhill Park, depending on the weather.  The 27th will be the reserve date.

27.6.14
P7 pupils attend Dyce Academy for a full day.  ‘Mother Goose the Musical’ will be performed by the Drama Group in the school hall at 2 p.m.  Parents of the drama group children are invited to attend.

2.7.14
P7 Leavers Concert.

4.7.14
End of Term Church Service – all welcome.

Further details of any educational excursions and planned events will follow, including Sports Events.  House Captains and Vice captains are voted for by all teachers following observations during Health Week.

ACHIEVEMENTS
I am delighted to report that our P4 pupils have all gained certificates for Swimming following their lessons in term 3.  P5, P6 and P7 pupils all completed their own level of Young First Aider training.  Both of these learning opportunities are supported by our hard working Parent Council.  Thank you.

P2 and P3 pupils enjoyed football training with AFC, sponsored by Tesco, and 10 of our P3 pupils were invited to go to Ibrox to celebrate their success following this experience.  They were commended for their skill, excellent manners and behaviour, after a very tiring day.  Well done to Finlay, Aedan, Hannah, Davison, Jamie H, Jay, Emma, Jamie Mc, Kayla and Cara.  Mrs Donaldson and Ms MacIver reported that they were all a credit to New Machar School and their parents.
ROTAKIDS

Our group of 19 pupils from P5 are busy making lots of items to sell at the Summer Fayre.  Look out for bracelets, hair accessories, cookies and toys to buy.  Profits will be divided between the Donkey Sanctuary and Guide Dogs for the Blind.
SECURITY

I would like to remind parents about Aberdeenshire Council’s security procedures within schools. 

· All parents and visitors must enter through the main reception door at all times.

· All parents and visitors must sign in at reception.

· Please enter by the Nursery doors when taking children to Nursery.

· The school building should not be used as a through route to classes or Nursery – designated doors should be used.

· Wherever possible, parents should make appointments in advance if they wish to see staff.

· Staff should ensure that doors are kept secure.

· ID badges should be worn visibly at all times.

· The Head Teacher should be alerted to the presence of unfamiliar adults in the building.

Thank you for following these procedures and keeping our children safe.

Data Protection is an area of concern and rigorous procedures are in place in all Aberdeenshire Council establishments.  We have a new School Website which meets all the criteria for security and will be updated regularly.  Social media is not used for school purposes as it does not comply with our rigorous security measures.
SUMMER FAYRE

Remember our Summer Fayre on Saturday 7th June

1.30 – 4.00 p.m.

Cake & Candy, Barbecue

Face Painting

Bouncy Castle

and much more!
SCHOOL DATES FOR NEXT SESSION

In-Service Day (Teachers)

Monday 18th August 2014

Term 1 begins for pupils

Tuesday 19th August 2014

Local Holiday



Monday 22nd September 2014

Last day of term


Friday 10th October 2014

Term 2 begins



Monday 27th October 2014

In-Service Days (Teachers)

Monday 17th & Tuesday 18th November 2014

Last day of term


Friday 19th December 2014

Term 3 begins



Monday 5thJanuary 2015

Holiday



Friday 13th February 2015

Mid Term Holiday


Monday 16th February 2015

In-Service Days (Teachers)

Tuesday 17th & Wednesday 18th February 2015

Last day of term


Thursday 2nd April 2014

Term 4 begins



Monday 20th April 2015

May Day Holiday


Monday 4th May 2015

Last day of session


Friday 3rd July 2015
Yours sincerely

BERYL E. TOBIN

HEAD TEACHER
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